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VILLAGE HALL ACTIVITIES 
 Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 898512 Hall Hire- £6.00 per hour residents, £7.00 per 
hour all others

WEEKLY

YOGA Wednesday 9-10.30a.m. Alyze 07523933776 

SHORT MAT BOWLING  Equip. supplied . Monday 2-4p.m. 
£5.00 per month including Tea/Coffee and biscuits.  Dave Ireland 897316

KENNINGHALL MORRIS Thursday 7-9 p.m. Peter Osborne 01953 888291
. Anyone interested in joining Kenninghall Morris should contact Peter Osborne or 
pop along to the hall on a Thursday evening when the Parish Council are not meeting
there. It’s great exercise for dancers and musicians are also welcome.

MONTHLY

GARDEN CLUB 3rd Wed each month, 7.30. Val Forge 898270
Annual Membership £12.00, £2.00 per meeting for members, visitors £4.00 
March 21st,  Adding Drama/Structure to the garden\design with Lucy Redman

BINGO  Friday 16th March   Kate Rose 898562                           
Cash Prizes, refreshments and a raffle
Doors open 7p.m.  Eyes down at 7.30p.m. 

COFFEE MORNING Len Parsall 01379 898867
Thursday 8th February 2018 at 10.30, then every second Thursday in the month. We 
look forward to seeing you there, all welcome.

LUNCH CLUB (over 60)  First Tuesday each month 12.15p.m 
Two course meal £3.00  Jean Ireland 897316 or Linda Aves 898512

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS Second Thursday of alternate months, 7.30p.m.
Next Meeting 8th March in the village
Check the village notice board for dates, Councillors and contact numbers.

ST MARY’S CHURCH
Church Warden, Kate Rose 898562
Everyone is welcome at all our CHURCH SERVICES:-
4 March – Holy Communion - 9.30am - Rev Philip Oliver
18 March – Family Service - 9.30am - Ken Smith
1 April - EASTER SUNDAY – Holy Communion - 9.30am – Rev John Fulton



FLOWER FESTIVAL

This year will be held on the weekend of June 30th-1July
There is a meeting in the Church on Saturday 17th March at 10.30a.m.
If you would like to be involved in this event, in any capacity, please come along.
We would welcome your ideas for a theme for this years festival.

COULD YOU HELP?

Last year the Churchyard had a substantial amount of groundwork maintenance.  
This included felling a dead tree and the removal of dead/diseased branches from 
other trees.  The large amount of waste soil was taken away from the corner of the 
churchyard and the area reseeded and a fence erected. These costs were met by the 
church and private individuals.
In order to make the fence look more attractive it has been suggested that climbing 
shrubs could be planted along the fence.  Two shrubs are already in place and it is 
hoped that with the help of the village more could be donated.  If you would like to 
plant a climber (or have it planted for you) please contact Kate Rose 01379 898562
Thank you

HINDERCLAY VILLAGE HALL BREAKFAST

Sunday 8th April 2018 - Serving from 8.30 to 10
£7.00 – full Breakfast (£3.50 under 12)
To book your breakfast contact Patrick Aves 01379 898512
Bookings must be made before Friday 30th March

LITTLE ERNIE 

Contact Linda Aves 898512 
February Winners
£16.00 – Mrs K. Calton
£12.00 – Mr M. Forge
£10.00 – Mrs V. Easto
£10.00 – Mrs G. Parker

HERITAGE CIRCLE

Brenda Deaville, Secretary- 01379 898561
www.heritagecircle.onesuffolk.net
The Heritage Circle covers 4 villages, including Hinderclay. Meetings are held on the 
4th Wednesday of each month on various history topics, mostly of local interest in 
Rickinghall Village Hall. The next meeting is  "Elizabeth Garrett Anderson: Doctor and
Mayor of Aldeburgh" on 28th March at 7.30.

If you would like to contribute to the newsletter or have any helpful suggestions 
please contact  Elizabeth Stanford 897234

http://www.heritagecircle.onesuffolk.net/

